



Secretary-General Secrétaire général

AG/2016.156.gms

25 March 2016

Dear Ms. Ruginiene,

We acknowledge receipt of your letter on the management of Lithuanian state forests and OECD recommendations dated 7 March 2016. We take note of the information therein and have shared the letter with the colleagues of the Secretariat who were involved in conducting the Lithuania review under the *OECD Guidelines on Corporate Governance of State-Owned Enterprises*. They will make your viewpoints known to the Corporate Governance Committee and its Working Party that are responsible for assessing Lithuania's corporate governance in the context of your country's accession process with the OECD.

Yours sincerely,

Angel Gurría

Ms. Inga Ruginiene President Federation of Lithuanian Forest and Wood Worker Trade Unions Jogailos 11/ A. Smetonos 2, 01115, Vilnius Lithuania